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Eagle Scout, Dan Bruder, has been very busy this past 
summer working on his Eagle Scout project.  Dan chose 
Senior Commons for his project and has been building 

garden boxes for the residents. 
  These cedar boxes have kept Dan and his team quite 

busy. 
We look forward to their arrival here at Senior 

Commons upon their completion. 
 

          
 

 
 

 

 

  
 

Senior Commons is pleased to welcome 
Michelle Poole as our new Director of 

Marketing.   
Michelle brings with her a varied 

background including Director of community 
Outreach at an area law firm, volunteer 

Coordinator for a national hospice provider, 
years of experience serving the public in the 

municipal sector and experience as an 
activities coordinator at a nursing care 

facility. 
She is married to her husband Bill, mother of 

two daughters and two step-sons and the 
proud Mom-Mom to four wonderful 

grandchildren. 
 

 

 
September Birthdays 
 
In astrology, those born from September 1–22 
are Virgo’s Virgins. Virgos pay attention to 
details and like to keep things organized. Their 
deep sense of humanity and love for others 
makes them defenders of justice, goodness,  
and purity. Those born from September 23–30 
balance the scales of Libra. Peaceful and fair, 
Libras value balance and symmetry. For this 
reason, they often champion justice and 
equality. Using tact and calm, they resolve 
conflicts among family and friends. 
 
9/1 Betty Hunter          9/15 Maureen Navarro 
9/8 Lou Rene Myers           9/20 Gloria Heard 
9/11 Ruth Cadwell     9/21 Julie Blakey-Butler 
9/14 Evelyn Redding       9/26 Michael Vahey 
9/15 Ray Fuller Jr.                9/29 Susan King 

 

 

September 2021 
 

 

Management Team 
 

Executive Director 
Justin Lee 

 
Resident Care Team 

Nikki Collins 
CJ Manning 

 
Marketing Director 

Michelle Poole 
 

Director of 
Food Services 

Jess Pies 
 

Business Office 
Manager 

Sarah Thomas 
 

Maintenance Director 
Dave Zimmerman 

 
Activities Team 
Susan Hendrix 

Maureen Rittenhouse 

 

January 2021 

 



 
Happiness is…making it through 
co-vid quarantines; enduring no 
family visits, not having to have 
meals in our rooms and being 

able to hang out with our friends 
again. 

We took full advantage of this 
summer and we have the pictures 

to show how much fun we had. 
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Good friends and lemonade on the porch…doesn’t get 

any better than that. 

 
 
 
We were able to enjoy the Olympics 
on a very personal level thanks to 
Richard & Mary who’s great grand 

neice  Hali Flickenger, U.S.swimmer 
was a competitor. 

 

 
 
Took some time to help our friends at 
Olivia’s House to prepare for a very 

special graduation. 
 

       
 

                         

 
 

 
We even were able to enjoy the 
sights, sounds and tastes of the 
“big island”.  Staff & residents 
alike had a lot of fun at our luau.  
 

     
 
 

    
 
 

   
 

 
The skies may have started out cloudy and 

overcast, but that didn’t stop us from 
having a very successful yard sale. 

There were plenty of vendors and the 
community came out to see what all was 

for sale. 
 

             
 

           
 
 
 
 

Many thanks to community 
donations from Rita’s Ice, Philly 

Pretzel Factory, Maple Donuts and 
Starbuck’s. 

The monies raised from this event 
went to benefit the Alzheimer’s 

Organization. 

 
Mark your calendar for this year’s 

walk… 
Saturday, October 23rd. 
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